Elk Run Phase 4 Annual Board Meeting Minutes

January 19, 2017  6:00  Park City Day School

Board members present:  Dave Lentz (presenter), Justin Larson, Keiko Ito

(  Quorum determined. Members present, plus proxies, produced the necessary numbers.

(  Acknowledged long-time residence, board service, and death this year, of Joan Ziter *

(  Introduced board members, announced agenda *

(  2016 annual meeting minutes approved

(  Discussed HOA accomplishments and highlights for 2016, including work on

    driveways, tree removal, driveway-level lighting, and completed reserve study *

(  Accountant Peter Wood (appointed March 2014) presented income/expense,

    profit/loss, and balance sheet for the fiscal year. Compared expenses to budget and to

    prior year *

(  Both accountant and reserve study professionals verify the excellent financial position

    of the HOA, and HOA’s above-average attention to fiduciary duty

(  Where does our money go?  Expense breakout presented.  *

(  Summarized major projects completed in 2016, and the driveway and painting projects

    proposed/planned for 2017, and all associated costs *

(  Reviewed garden window flaws and resulting wall damage discovered in 2015.

    Presented updated numbers with regard to units which have had their windows

    replaced compared to total units identified/affected. Reviewed options/solutions

    for those homeowners still facing replacement.

(  Presented findings of the reserve study commissioned in fall 2016. Current funding

    levels show we are officially in a “strong” financial position but dues will have to

    increase in the coming years to maintain this status. *

(  Presented dues schedule for 2017. There will be no special assessments.*  Indicated

    that a dues increase of up to 10% may be necessary in 2018 or 2019 to maintain

    necessary contributions/levels in reserve accounts and avoid the need for future special

    assessments.

(  Issued board member ballot for voting and nomination

Results: Current board members will remain and 2 additional have agreed to

join: Susanne Barnes and Susan Crapo

(  An informal discussion of winter parking followed, including the

    implications/consequences of liberalizing the policy or allowing exceptions

(  Adjourn

*  See/download annual presentation for details:  elkrun4.weebly.com

